THE WINDSOCK - June Meeting 2024

GREETINGS EVERYONE!
Club membership as of June 22" stands at 84 members.
ACTIVITIES AT THE FIELD:

No new News to report other than plenty of hot weather to go around for everyone.

May General Meeting Notes:

Jack presented the June Treasurer’s Report and reviewed what came in and all the expenses for
the month. The high amount of income as you can see is the great response we had for
membership renewals. See attached report.

CLUB OFFICER ELECTIONS: Durning our previous May meeting nominations were made to re-
elect the existing Club officers. No new nominations for 2024/2025 Club Officers were
submitted at the June meeting. A motion was made and seconded to approve the nomination
that ali of the existing Club officers be re-elected for another one-year term. The vote was
unanimous,

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: We have had an outstanding response for Club membership
renewals during the month of June. As noted above we have at least 84 renewals and | am sure
there are several that are in the mail that we have not accounted for. 5o what that means is we
are getting close to reaching our cap of 100 memberships. Some of you have contacted me
indicating they could not remember if they sent it in or not. Trust me, | get it. Don’t hesitate to
contact me to check and see if we have received it or not. | am more than happy to check it
out.

GATE KEY CHANGE???2?: In one of my previous emails, | indicated that we were talking about
the possibility of changing out the gate key. The officers decided that based on the great
response of membership renewals it will not be necessary. So, with that said, if you haven’t
renewed vet and are planning to please renew in the next week or please mail us back your
gate key. We will be going through the list of those who haven’t renewed and will reach out to
you in about a week to confirm your intensions. Again, please contact me if you have any
questions. Thank you.

JULY CLUB MEETING: Just a reminder to all that we are planning to hold our July 24™ Club
meeting at the flying field. That way some of you can possibly get a little flying in before or
right after the meeting weather permitting. Also, it will be a good time to bring your large
aircraft for Show & Tell that you would not necessarily want to bring to Mimi's!




Reminder: As most of you know any aircraft that uses Lipo type batteries, electric or gas, has a
potential risk of starting a fire if involved in a serious enough crash that would damage the Lipo
battery pack. Because we are in a high risk fire zone and given the vegetation is extremely dry
we insist any pilot that is involved in such a crash needs to take action immediately and get to
the crash site as soon as possible to prevent or put out any flames.

SEPTEMBER FLOAT FLY: Currently we are stiil planning on having a Fun Float Fly event on
Saturday, September 28™ from 8 AM to 3 PM weather permitting. So far, we have about 16
members who said they will be participating plus we will send out an invitation to servai of the
surrounding clubs. | am currently waiting for AMA to get back to me to see if we have to have
remote ID’s or any other requirements. Currently our FRIA site boundaries do not include the
lower lagoon where we will be flying but because we lease from the Dept. of Parks and
Recreation that controls the lagoon we are hoping to add that area temporarily for this event.
So, before | can give you a 100% go for this event | am hoping to work out all the details with
AMA by early next week and will let you know as soon as possible.

FUEL UPDATE:

If you wish to purchase more fuel, just contact one of the Club officers and we can help you.
Last count we had 9 gallons of 15% and three gallons of 10%. OQur costs for the new batch of
15% went up, so we had to raise the club member price to $40 per gallon. That is still $5 less
than what Smith Bros. is selling it for, plus you don’t have to drive down there to pick it up. We
are selling the remaining three gallons of 10% for $35. Please bring the correct change for your
fuel as we do not keep change at the field.

SHIRTS, AND SWEATSHIRTS:

We now have great-looking polo shirts in stock. We also have Tee shirts and sweatshirts and
hats available at the field. They are all looking good! The cost is $35 for Polos, $20.00 for tee
shirts and hats and $40.00 for sweatshirts. See a club officer for yours.

The Board welcomes your ideas to make the club a better place for all members. We welcome
your criticism as long as it's constructive criticism.

MEETING UPDATE:

The next regular Club and Board General Meeting will take place on Wednesday, JulY 24, 2024,
at 7:00 PM at the CLUB FLYING FIELD. SPECIAL NOTE: | am always looking for anyone who
wants to participate in a simple “show & tell” at our meetings. If you have a new “Flying”
project that you would be willing to share, please let me know and bring it to our meeting. And
because it is at the flying field this month only it would be a great time to bring that bigger



model. If you have any questions, you can always send me an email at stevek4dhim@gmail.com
or call my cell phone 661-755-9721.

On behalf of the CCW Board, stay safe!l We hope to see you soon at the flying field. Happy
landings!

Steve Killian

President



CANYON CROSSWINDS TREASURER'S REPORT lune 2024

BEGINNING BALANCE $12,836.50

CHECKING
ADDITIONS
DATE : "FOR AMOUNT
5/23/2024 Membership Dues $1,500.00
5/23/2024 Apparal $60.00
5/25/2024 Membership Dues $330.00
5/25/2024 Fuel $80.00
5/25/2024 Apparal $20.00
6/5/2024 Membership Dues $1,330.00
6/12/2024 Membership Dues $1,000.00
6/17/2024 Membership Dues $1,250.00
6/21/2024 Membership Dues $2,000.00
6/24/2024 Membership Dues $1,000.00
6/26/2024 Membership Dues $2,500.00
Donation $50.00
TOTAL ADDITIONS $11,120.00 $11,120.00
$23,956.50
EXPENSES DATE #/CARI TO FOR AMOUNT
6/3/2024 1390 Taco Man Fun Fly $300.00
&/3/2024 1392 Jack Allaway ATT Start up $205.93
6/10/2024 1389 Bill Ardizzone Fire Extinguisher $288.85
6/15/2024 Debit Andy Gump Porta Potty 564.26
6/18/2024 1391  Bill Ardizzone  Mower Blades $199.07
6/24/2024 1393 Jim Lansen Member Supplies 5202.55
TOTAL EXPENSES $1,260.66 51,260.66
CHECKING BALANCE $22,695.84
SAVINGS
6 MONTH CD $20,399.13
INTEREST 5382.21
$20,781.24

CLUB TOTAL $43,477.18



